THE CHALLENGE

The Official Newsletter of the First Presbyterian Church of Port Huron 811 Wall Street, Port Huron, MI 48060 ♦ ♦ ♦ (810) 985-6191

Pastor's Point

From the desk of: Pastor Roxie Davis

In the past few weeks, I have begun the worship service with these words: "We don't come **to** the church but we **are** the church and we gather here— in this beautiful building or through the internet—to worship God, give praise to our Maker, recognize Christ's role in our lives and join together to do ministry as the Body of Christ.

As many of you know, we are in a Preaching Series called "The Hands and Feet of Jesus" and an Adult Class called, "The Hands and Feet of Jesus in the Community," where some of our community leaders tell us about their ministries and then give us ideas as to how we can empower their ministries. It is part of working, "for the common good."

In this Newsletter you will find a section that says: "The

Hands and Feet of Jesus" with church opportunities for you to enact those words through your talent, time, or treasure. Please think and prayer earnestly about how you might help in any of those areas. We are the Body of Christ and we need all the parts functioning in their special area of ministry.

Just let me give you an example: Whenever this newsletter goes out-mostly electronically, there are some people who don't have a computer or prefer a hard copy of the newsletter. It is all printed at the church office but the folding, stapling, labeling happens offsite at the home of Betty McLean. She is a woman who finds she can contribute to the work of this Body of Christ, even if she can't be physically with us all the time. "The Hands and Feet of Jesus" at work.

There are so many other examples of people doing things behind the scenes that nobody knows, except for a few of us. Then there are your leaders, Elders and Deacons, Treasurer and Clerk of Session, Church Staff, who continue to give, over and above, because they believe that when we "work" together in unity, great things can be accomplished. When we work for the "common good," God's Spirit blesses us and God's Word finds life among us.

As the song, "Dry Bones" from the Book of Ezekiel says: "Them bones going to walk around"—all connected as an amazing multitude of God's People, united to work for the "common good" --making a difference in the world. Let us give thanks to God for the privilege of being God's People.

SPECIAL POINTS OF

INTEREST:

- New sermon series/Adult Classes
- The Hands and Feet of Jesus
- Important Information/Events
- New G.I.F.T. and Children's Play
 Lent Information/Ash Wednesday
- Committee Notes/Thank yous'

PREACHING SERIES

"The Hands and Feet of Jesus"

February 5 "A Motley Crew"---the Disciples going out Two by Two."

What about us?

February 12 The Children present: "The Gift of Love," for Valentine's Day

with some interpretation about Paul's words, basically saying: "There are different gifts but without "love" they are worthless."

February 19 "Is the Message of the Gospel really "Unity."

February 26 "The Chosen" Has God chosen us for a particular work?

In March we will go into a New Preaching Series for the Weeks of Lent, based on our walk towards the Cross and the Resurrection of Jesus.

KEEP AN EYE OUT FOR THE NEW PREACHING SERIES IN MARCH.

ADULT EDUCATION CLASS

"The Back Story"

Don't forget if you want to go deeper into the Scriptures that Pastor Roxie will be using for her preaching, please come to the Back Story Class every Thursday at 10:00 a.m. If this is not a good day for you but you still have interest in the Backstory of the Preaching Scriptures, please talk with Pastor Roxie. If you want to know about the class from the point of view of the students, please talk with Rob Williams, Linda and Jim Hall. They can tell you all about it. One thing for sure, you do not have to be a Bible scholar to attend this class. It is basic!

SUNDAY ADULT EDUCATION CLASS

"The Hands and Feet of Jesus in the Community" Sundays at 11:15 a.m.

February 5 No adult class today.

P.A.C.E. Center field trip during the week, T.B.D.

February 12 Youth for Christ - Hands and Feet of Jesus among our

youth of junior and senior high school

February 19 No adult class today. Annual Meeting following worship.

T.B.D. during the week

February 26 Council on Aging - The foster grandparenting program and

programs that help senior citizens.

KEEP AN EYE OUT FOR A NEW SUNDAY ADULT SERIES "THE CHOSEN" IN MARCH.

ASH WEDNESDAY

February 22, 2023

On Ash Wednesday we are beginning Lent in a more meditative, personal way. We will open the sanctuary from 10:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. on Ash Wednesday, Februrary 22, 2023 for each of you to come into the sanctuary, at your convenience, for some personal time of reflection and meditation; a good start to the Lenten Season of self-examination. Between the hours of 10:00 and 2:00 p.m. you are invited to stay as long as you want. There will be meditative and devotional materials available to you and ashes (with an explanation of their significance) will be on the Communion Table. Please take advantage of this opportunity to prepare for the Lenten season of 40 days, not counting Sundays, which leads us to Easter, the Celebration of Jesus' Resurrection.

40 DAYS OF PRAYER

February 22-April 2

The Community 40 days of Prayer begins **February 22nd.** Different churches are hosting opportunities to pray each night. We as First Presbyterian Church of Port Huron will be hosting on March 1 and March 15 at 7:00 p.m. Please join us in another opportunity to walk through Lent.



LENTEN LUNCH SERIES

Thursdays, Starting March 2nd at 12:00 p.m.

The Olde Town Churches are hosting a Lenten Lunch Series each Thursday at Noon at St. John's United Church of Christ (710 Pine St.).

The lunch is free and any donations collected go to Mid-City Nutrition.

First Presbyterian Church of Port Huron will be hosting the luncheon and Pastor Roxie will be speaking on March 16.



For over 70 years, One Great Hour of Sharing (OGHS) has provided Presbyterians a way to share God's love with neighbors in need around the world. The three programs supported by OGHS – Presbyterian Disaster Assistance, the Presbyterian Hunger Program and Self Development of People – all work in different ways to serve individuals and communities in need. From initial disaster response to ongoing community development, their work fits together to provide people with safety, sustenance and hope.

For many years the OGHS has provided "Fish Offering Boxes" to be used as a way to help children focus on the mission of OGHS and teach them the joy of giving. The Fish Offering Boxes will be handed out to the children on February 26, the first Sunday after Ash Wednesday. The boxes will be collected on Palm Sunday, April 2. On that Sunday, One Great Hour of Sharing envelopes will be provided to the adults in the congregation so they too can serve this mission.

▶BE THE HANDS AND FEET OF JESUS

Contact the office or see the sign up sheets on the counter if you would like to assist in any of these areas.

FUNERAL:

You are needed in this ministry. When someone goes from this life to the next, it is very important that we support the family and friends. We can do this by assisting at the funeral/memorial service. The Funeral/Memorial Team help usher and direct people to the sanctuary; they nicely decorate the tables, if a luncheon is to be catered in the church fellowship hall; they help the caterer in anyway they can. They are also the clean-up crew, along with our custodian, Bill Biscoe. Their job is to make it easy for the family/friends to grieve and to celebrate the life of the loved one. Does this move your spirit? Talk with Helen Weston, Head of the Team, or sign up at the church office.

FINANCIAL COUNTERS:

Do you like to count money? Then this is a ministry for you! It's not your money but the church's money you will count—a very important task because the money is used to further Christ's reach in the world. The Financial Counter Teams (2 usually) ordinarily come to the church building on Monday morning; they count the offering and deposit it in the Eastern Michigan Bank where we have an account. If you like numbers and are a "bean counter," this ministry has been designed for you. We are in need of a few more teams. Please sign up at the church office or talk with Treasurer, Tom Andison.

LITURGIST/LAY PREACHER:

So your gift really is to stand before people and speak clearly the words of God. Yes, that is an awesome task, but a calling even for Lay People. So if you know someone in the congregation that has this gift, approach them and encourage them to sign up for Liturgist or Lay Preacher Training with Pastor Roxie. Or if you are feeling the nudging of the Holy Spirit to venture out and try this, do it! Test it out. You don't have to do both—you can choose. If you are interested, please talk with Pastor Roxie or Jan Hansen who lines up all the Liturgists.

ALTAR FLOWERS:

Why do we have fresh flowers on Sunday morning on the Communion Table? Because aesthetically it helps us to recognize the beauty of God's creation, assisting us in our worship and praise of the God who blesses us with such beauty. There are always opportunities to give a flower donation on any given Sunday. Many times people will donate flowers in recognition of important people in their lives or in celebration of birthdays, anniversaries, or significant events. If this smells good to you, sign up at the church office in the binder that says:

"Sanctuary Flowers."

▶BE THE HANDS AND FEET OF JESUS

Contact the office or see the sign up sheets on the counter if you would like to assist in any of these areas.

VIDEO SYSTEM:

Saturday, February 11th at 11:00 a.m.

Jim Fisher will be having a class about our new video system. He will be teaching:

- how to operate our new three camera video system
- · using the live camera switcher
- · how to live stream our services, and
- · using the titling software.

We need to expand the number of people who can operate this system for the benefit of our congregation who cannot attend our services. This is a great opportunity for you to be not only the "Hands and feet," but also the, "eyes and ears" to share our weekly messages to those who can't be here every Sunday.

PRAYER:

Daily, weekly or any spontaneous prayer for the Elders, Deacons, staff and congregation is an powerful way to be a part of the body of Christ. If you would like to be informed of specific prayer requests please contact the office.

OFFICE ASSISTANCE:

If you would like to assist in the office on days when Laura is on vacation or on sick days. The tasks would include answer the phone, taking messages and answer the door- bring a good book! Please contact the office for more information.

USHER:

A long time ago, we had a rotating list of ushers who collected the offering during morning worship. It is an easy job, passing the plate, but a necessary job—it demonstratively shows our commitment to the work of the church during worship. If you are interested, please talk with Deacons Peggy Ruthven or Lavetta Campbell, or sign up at the church office. Who knows? Those two women might even approach you as a single male or female or as a couple to be a part of this ministry on Sunday morning. Then a Rotation Schedule will be put together and you will be a part of it.

THE CHURCH IS NOT JUST A PLACE TO GO TO ON SUNDAYS, BUT A GATHERING OF PEOPLE WHO SHARE THE SAME BELIEFS.



NURSERY DURING SERVICES

Birth-4 years

A cry-room is available with a screen for watching the worship service in the Nursery, which is a comfortable, warm place to hold and rock your baby.

G.I.F.T. (GROWING IN FAITH TOGETHER)

5 years-5th grade

Please meet us in the Christian Education wing for fun, faith, and friends. Bible Point: "God is good no matter what."

• Sunday, February 5- Joseph forgives his brothers

Bible Point: "God takes care of us."

- Sunday, February 12- No G.I.F.T./ Valentine's Play
- Sunday, February 19- Moses is rescued by Pharaoh's daughter
- Sunday, February 26- Moses talks to God at a burning bush
- Sunday, March 5-God spares the Israelites at Passover
- Sunday, March 12- The Iraelites cross the Red Sea

Bible Point: "We celebrate Jesus."

- Sunday, March 19- Jesus rides into Jerusalem on a Donkey
- Sunday, March 26- No GIFT/ Spring Break

UPCOMING CHILDREN'S PLAY

<u>Sunday, February 12</u>- "The Gift of Love" Play during worship service Practices:

- Sunday, February 5 after service- practice
- Sunday, February 12 9:15 am practice

►IMPORTANT INFORMATION ◄

In case of inclement weather, Sunday morning worship will proceed unless you hear differently from the church on that day. Please be safe and use your best judgement. If you cannot attend the service in person, tune-in for our live stream on our youtube page!





If Port Huron Area Schools are closed for inclement weather, the office will be closed on that day.

►DATES TO REMEMBER ◄

<u>February</u>

- February 5: Communion and Birthday/Anniversary Celebration
- February 11: Video System Training at 11:00 a.m.
- February 12: "The Gift of Love" Children's Play
- February 14: Valentine's Day
- February 19: Annual Meeting at 11:15 a.m. following worship
- February 21: Fermenting the Faith at 6:30 p.m.
- February 22: Ash Wednesday
- February 26: One Great Hour of Sharing Fish Boxes given to children

March

- March 2: Lenten Luncheon Series Begins (Thursdays until Apr. 6)
- March 4: Port Huron Museums: A Highland Evening with Seán Heely
- March 5: Communion and Birthday/Anniversary Celebrations
- March 10-12: Great Lakes Pilgrimage Spiritual Renewal Weekend
- March 16: April/May Newsletter Article Submission Deadline
- March 19: Spaghetti Dinner/Talent Show

April

- April 2: Palm Sunday and One Great Hour of Sharing
- envelops and Fish Boxes due, Birthday/Anniversary Celebration
- April 6: Maundy Thursday, Communion at 7:00 p.m.
- April 7: Good Friday Community service 1 p.m. at Colonial Woods Missionary Church. Good Friday Potluck Dinner and Movie at 6:30 p.m. - "Jesus Christ Superstar" at FPC
- April 9: Easter Sunday Worship at 8 a.m. and 10 a.m. with Easter Breakfast between services

►UPCOMING EVENTS

FEBRUARY ROLLER SKATING OUTING

Children ages 9 and up are invited to join in a fun night of roller skating at a local indoor rink. This is being organized to occur in February, more information coming soon!



FERMENTING FAITH

Come and join for Dinner, Drinks and short lesson at the Vintage Tavern on Mardi Gras/Fat *Tuesday, February 21st at 6:30 p.m.* Space is limited to about 30 persons, so sign up early with Mark Schian or anyone on the Membership and Outreach committee. You can call, text or email me. (810) 650-0050 or markschian62@gmail.com

MARCH SPAGHETTI DINNER/ TALENT SHOW



Mark your calendars for *March 19, 2023* after worship service. Our talent show/ spaghetti dinner will be resurrected! Do you have a talent you would like to share with your church family to honor God and bless others? This is your chance!

Details coming soon.

GOOD FRIDAY MOVIE



Friday, April 7th at 6:30 p.m.
"Jesus Christ Superstar"



Faith In Film returns with this special movie musical. Totally reimagined for the 21st Century, this filmed version of the 2012 Arena Tour is a fresh take of the 1970's classic rock opera by Tim Rice and Andrew Lloyd Weber.

This will be presented on our big screen in the Fellowship Hall.

We will also be having potluck dinner and dessert together.
Please bring a dish to pass.

Port Huron Museums presents:

A HIGHLAND EVENING

WITH SEÁN HEELY

Dinner! Dance! Music! History! An unforgettable celebration of all things Scottish!

March 4, 2023 \$45.00

Join the Port Huron Museum, for our first ever Scottish celebration! Spend the day attending a variety of lectures, workshops and presentations before the day culminates in a delicious dinner while you listen to star fiddler Sean Heely, one of the most creatively versatile and captivating young artists of his generation. He is a U.S National Scottish Fiddle Champion as well as an award-winning Irish Fiddler, singer, and harpist in the folk and Gaelic traditions of Scotland and Ireland. Seán holds a degree from University of South Carolina in Classical Violin Performance and was a 2019 Artist in Residence at Strathmore Music Center in Maryland. An educator in demand, Seán is an Adjunct Instructor at American University; he has also been on the faculty at several summer camps such as Acadia Traditional School of Music and Arts, Upper Potomac Fiddle Retreat, and Fiddle Hell Festival. He has performed in Scotland, Ireland, South America, Germany and at prestigious venues in the U.S such as the Kennedy Center in Washington D.C and Strathmore Music Center.

Timeline of events:



12-1:30 p.m. Whisky Tasting with Lunch (extra cost)2 p.m. Highland Dancing Presentation

3 p.m. Workshop on Scottish Fiddle and Gaelic

Song, with Sean Heely

4 p.m. Traditional Highland Dress

5 p.m. Scottish Storytelling

6 p.m. A Lovely Dinner in the Main Gallery with

live Fiddle Music

Contact Port Huron Museums (810) 982-0891 for more information. Or visit http://www.phmuseum.org

Welcoming Christians of All Demoninations

GREAT LAKES PILGRIMAGE

SPIRITUAL RENEWAL WEEKEND

Come away and...
...be renewed in your faith.
...be blessed by God's Grace.
...be open to God's word.

March 10-12, 2023 Echo Grove Camp and Retreat Center 1101 Camp Road, Leonard, MI 48367

The Spiritual Renewal Weekend is an opportunity to Come Away and spend some time with God, and with others. Let God meet you wherever you are on your faith journey and experience the weekend in your own unique way. The weekend includes a series of talks, chapel each morning, communion, small group discussions, sharing, music, singing, laughter and prayer.

Are you seeking an opportunity to Come Away, ponder your life of faith, and reconnect or renew your relationship with God?

How about a chance to experience an abundance of God's grace and love while enjoying a beautiful Michigan setting?

For more information, there are brochures on the table in the Gathering Room.

If any of these ideas resonate with you- Come!



greatlakespilgrimage.org info@greatlakespilgrimage.org

For more information contact:

Tami Cronce
tamicronce@gmail.com
810-357-1588



►COMMITTEE UPDATES

ANGEL TREE:

The Board of Deacons would like to thank the members of our congregation who so graciously support our annual Angel Tree program. We were able to provide gifts, food, coats and cleaning supplies to seven families (19 children) this year.





FOOD DEPOT:

The Board of Deacons would like to praise the members of the congregation who continue to support our endeavor to end food insecurity in our community. We raised \$463.00 in December for the Blue Water Food Depot Paper Ornament Sale. Our total 2022 annual contribution to the Blue Water Community Food Depot was \$1088.00 plus 180 pounds of nonperishable food. Thank you!!!

PASTOR NOMINATING COMMITTEE UPDATE:



While the PNC has received about 60 PCUSA potential candidate matches, we have decided to broaden our search as we work to find the best possible pastor to lead our church. In addition to meeting weekly to review resumes, watching online sermons and discussing candidates, we are networking directly to various seminaries (Princeton, Harvard Divinity, Louisville, etc.) and other regional presbyteries (Lake Huron, Cincinnati, Maumee Valley, etc.) Our search also is not limited to PCUSA matches or even Presbyterian pastors. So, if you are aware of a good candidate, please feel free to pass their contact information to us. Above all, we know that your prayers and words of encouragement are the fuel that keeps us going on this journey.

Thank you,

Steve Ahlquist, Rick Cameron, Jennie Carolan, Jacquie Green, Linda Hall, and Judith McLean



Shelley Kamer, Clerk of Session



DECEMBER

The following actions were taken at the Regular Session meeting on December 12, 2022:

- Approved the following people for Ordination/Installation on January 15, 2023:
 - -Elders- Steve Ahlquist, Dorinne Crowell, Sid LaFrance, Judith McLean, Gail MacBeth, Mark Schian.
 - -Deacons- Lavetta Campbell, Robin Pentland Ferguson, Jane Penzien, Jerrydeanna Pretty, Helen Weston, Reta Zochowski.
- Approved staff raises for 2023.
- Approved vacation time for Pastor Roxie from December 26, 2022 to January 11, 2023.

JANUARY

The following actions were taken at the Regular Session meeting on January 16, 2023:

- Approved the Budget for 2023 pending one item to be corrected.
- Approved a motion from Christian Education for a youth event at Skate Port.



STEWARDSHIP

"Generosity Journey"

To all those that have returned their pledge cards for 2023- thank you! Your response has been gratifying and reinforces your tremendous commitment to First Presbyterian Church and its ministry!

If you have not returned your pledge card yet or have misplaced it and need a new one, please call the church at (810) 985-6191 and we will get one to you!

Thanks to you all!

Alex and Peggy Ruthven, Your Stewardship Chairs

CHRISTIAN EDUCATION IS HIRING!

The Nursery Attendant Job is a paid position of considerable importance. In many cases, the Nursery Attendant is the first contact a new family has with this church. Please consider if you know of someone who would be interested in this position.

The schedule runs September-May with hours being 9:30-11:30 a.m. every Sunday morning. The Nursery Attendant needs to have childcare experience and be physically and emotionally capable of attending to the needs of babies and young children. Training and certification in infant C.P.R. and First Aid are required. First Presbyterian Church would provide for the expense of these classes to become certified if needed. Please contact Michelle Fisher with any questions or to apply.

CHOIR

Choir Members, and all who love to sing who want to join us on specific Sundays, we will be singing on the first Sunday of Lent, February 26th, 2023 during the worship service. We will meet for rehearsal on Sunday, February 19th at 9 a.m., to go over the music. Then we will meet at 9 a.m. the February 26th to rehearse.

The piece we will be singing is #76 in our hymnal and is entitled "My Song is Love Unknown." It is an extremely beautiful and emotional hymn; I am sure there will be tears at rehearsal and performance, so bring your tissues! We will do verses 1, 3, and 5. Please read over the text several times and if you have a piano or keyboard, play the melody over to become familiar with it.

Thank you for your support. -Knight, Organist and Choir Director

IN NEED OF PRAYER

Rose Biessel's family Janice Bradley's family Judith McLean; medical

Jan Hansen; medical Jim Opferman; medical David Wright; medical Mary Lou Moen; medical Andrew Goode: medical

Sue Murvich's brother, Daniel; medical All who are serving in the military, first responders, medical personnel, and our elected officials.

The people of Ukraine and the people of Russia. Anyone you may know that we are not aware of, please lift them up in prayer.

Be kind to one another.



UNDER RENOVATION:

Repairs and renovations are beginning in the Fellowship Hall! Coffee hour following worship will be in the Gathering Room until the renovations are complete. Please excuse this change as we improve our church building.

thank you thank you thank you

To the congregation: Peace, Love and Happiness. May all the gifts of this wonderful season be yours everyday! I was overwhelmed with the monetary gift that was given to me this Christmas. The kindness of the church members gushes forth with much kindness. I am deeply grateful to God to be among you. With much love and appreciation- Roxie

Dear Congregation: It's been about a month since leaving FPC and I just wanted to reach out to let you know how much I appreciated you touching me with your kind words, calls, cards and gifts. Your generosity and kindness has helped me get through some tough training in my new position. Best wishes for a blessed Christmas and a very Happy New Year.

Carrying Fond Memories - Julie Wendt

Dear FPC Congregation: It has been a wonderful transition into my new role as administrative assistant here at FPC. Thank you for the grace you all have given me as I learn. Thank you for being so patient with me, kind and thoughtful. Your generosity this season with the Christmas bonus but also the individual gifts are so appreciated. Thank you again.

Peace to you- Laura Gaffney

To our First Presbyterian Church Family,

When Jim and I opened our Christmas bonus, it made us feel so cared for! Thank you for the very generous gift to each of us. We are extremely grateful to receive a bonus, but also, feel greatly honored to be such a part of your lives. We feel so blessed in knowing all of you.

With Sincere Thanks, Jim & Michelle Fisher

I would like to thank the congregation for the very nice gift of a bonus check at Christmas.

-Knight Vernon, organist

Dear Congregation: Thank you for the gift of \$400. And thank you for the gift of pleasant friendly interactions. You brighten my days.

-Bill Briscoe, Custodian

My family and I are so blessed to have had such an outpouring of prayer, support and beautiful cards from our church family. We are truly grateful and felt your love embrace us. Thank you, Family of Warren Schattler

Any questions- please call Pat 810.841.7485



FEBRUARY

Sharon Levine	02/07
Ellen Burns	02/08
Debora Langolf	02/11
Barbara Wright	02/12
Kenneth MacBeth	02/17
Adeline Wyckoff	02/18
Scott Domke	02/24
Diana Repp	02/27



MARCH

Betty McLean	03/01
Devon Poe	03/01
Theodore Kerhoulas	03/04
Gwen Spiess	03/06
Mary Morgan	03/09
Nancy Domke	03/11
Callaway Kuester	03/13
Shirley Rhody	03/15
Zachary Vollstaedt	03/18
Katherine Domke	03/19
Paula Cameron	03/20
Jonathon Beerbower	03/21
Barbara Neal	03/22
Pamela Secory	03/22
Ann Vincent	03/22
Pamela Roskey	03/26
Lynn Vincent	03/29
Dorinne Crowell	03/30



FEBRUARY

Ronald & Linda Boddy 02/19 **Bill & Roxie Davis** 02/26 James & Carla Lovett 02/28

MARCH

Matthew & Elizabeth Lozen 03/12 Olen & Darla Hayes 03/29

COME WORSHIP WITH US



Sunday Worship – 10:00 a.m. Coffee Hour in Gathering Room immediately following worship.



OUR MISSION:

KNOW the love of God,

GROW in the Christian

faith,

GO share our faith in Jesus

Christ.

Connect with us!

Facebook: @FirstPresbyterianChurch

Port Huron

YouTube: @FirstPresbyterianChurch

Website: www.fpcporthuron.org

Reverend Doctor Roxie Davis
Interim Pastor
(586) 838-9053
roxieanndavis@hotmail.com

Michelle Fisher
Christian Education Director
portpresby.ce@gmail.com

Jim Fisher
Social Media/Marketing Tech
portpresby.social@gmail.com

Amanda Schweihofer
Financial Secretary
fpcbookkeeping811@gmail.com

Knight Vernon
Organist / Choir Director
vernonharpsichords@yahoo.com

Laura Gaffney
Office Administrator
portpresby@gmail.com
(M-TH: 9am-2pm)

Bill Briscoe
Custodian/Maintenance Director
(M & TH: 9am-3pm)